Renewal and Transformation Award
The Cayman Islands Regional Mission Council (Ministers recused) has voted for Rev. Donovan Myers, Minister of the Robert Young – Savannah Charge as best embodying the Renewal & Transformation Programme in the Synodical period.

In fact, during the period, Rev. Myers and his Charge(though  mainly the Savannah United Congregation) have built on the work they were doing previously, addressing a wide cross section of the ministries and objectives that became the focus of the Renewal and Transformation Programme during the period. Rev. Myers has also been working extensively with a team to upgrade as well as update the Charge’s Strategic Plan, a key component and foundation of proper Stewardship, and has worked closely with key members in and the Lay Pastor for Robert Young Memorial Church, for which he became also responsible in the period. 
Savannah United reported the largest average attendance of our 9 Cayman Congregations for both years, though it is third in the number of Members reported. Its worship services are well received and it has been committed to innovation, quality and variety in its music, and to involving young people in both bands and choirs. Council members took note also of the willingness to innovate and experiment, with the launch of Saturday evening services with the objective of better reaching those who for whatever reason are absent on Sunday mornings. Adult Discipleship groups, though still relatively small, showed a good jump in the number of participants, with average attendance of 31 reported for 2012, versus 11 in 2011.
In addition to the involvement of young people in music and choirs, the congregation has been growing its other youth and children groups and has active Girls Brigades and Boy Scouts groups. Its Sunday School for children and young people has not grown but it had also offered a ‘Children’s Church’ with a much higher response. Average Attendance reported for all youth and children forums was also the highest in the Region for the two years and in 2012 it reported the highest VBS numbers.
In Outreach, the Council had celebrated the innovation of the Savannah Congregation in launching Savannah HOPE (His Opportunity for People Empowerment) in June 2011 to provide small grants for short courses, as well as mentorships, particularly for vulnerable young people (individuals who might have difficulty securing other training/employment opportunities because of past problems and such). The Congregation also offers an After School Programme and the Alpha Parenting Courses as well as Marriage Alpha.
Rev. Myers has also served faithfully as the Vice-Chair of Council for Discipleship and Nurture, leading the programme for Capacity Building Workshops as well as helping oversee the other areas of training offered by the Council and all the ministries for children and youth.
Award of Merit – Congregational Administration for Leadership of a Missional Church
The CIRMC (Ministers recused) chose the Rev. Tara Tyme, Minister of the John Gray Memorial Church, as a worthy recipient of the Award of Merit for her multi-pronged approach to Developing and Leading a Missional Church, as well as for personally exemplifying the marks of a missional approach to the work of Christ. On that personal level, note was taken of her readiness to take on various additional roles throughout her time in the Region, even when quite new in her Charge. In the last few months she also took on the additional and significant responsibility of Chairing the Executive Committee of the Cayman Prep and High School, which was created to undertake the responsibilities of the Director of the School while that post is vacant. She also serves as Chaplain of the High School Section of Cayman Prep and undertakes pastoral support with schools in her Church’s District of West Bay. Rev. Tyme is currently Chair of the CIRMC and before that served as Vice-Chair for Schools and Institutions. 
Under her leadership, and often with her personal guidance or championing, during the Synodical period the John Gray Memorial Church has, inter alia:

· Dramatically increased the size of its After School Programme, which now serves over 70 children per afternoon – and this also called for other innovative thinking on her part in managing the logistics of this expansion when all the Church activities were moved to the Hall while the sanctuary has been under renovation.

· Launched a fortnightly soup kitchen and expanded the reach of its community pantry in response to deteriorated economic conditions in the community.

· Undertaken significant repairs and renovation of the sanctuary, with a structural upgrade to meet current hurricane impact guidelines – again also requiring focused stewardship given the current economic challenges which has suppressed ingiving in all our churches. This is part of a planned, phased expansion of the sanctuary to facilitate growth
· Sought to address the stagnation in the Sunday School Ministry that all congregations in Cayman have faced in recent times, by a change in the teaching ministry to children and youth. This involved borrowing from the VBS format for the new multi-activity ministry, which is held during the regular Sunday morning service, with the young people separating to their classrooms after an opening period of combined inter-generational worship.
· Instituted a junior band and praise team, under a restructured staff post of Youth and Music Assistant, and these have been welcomed additions to the Sunday morning service.

· Restructured discipleship and Bible Study to a home group basis, which resulted in a fivefold increase in the number of members participating, with a youth cell as one of those groups, and introduced Youth Alpha as part of the curriculum for the Youth Group.
Award of Merit – Evangelism through the Word

The CIRMC (Ministers recused) has recommended the Rev. Dr. Dave Hazle for this award, it being impossible to not have observed his passion for and focus on Discipleship in the fullness of that term, making disciples to make other disciples. Dr. Hazle, the Minister of the George Town Charge, is currently the Vice-Chair of the CIRMC for Evangelism and Church Planting but even while serving to the end of 2011 as V-C for Congregational Transformation and Growth, he was indisputably the Champion across the Region for concerted and coordinated evangelism and discipleship and for the re-launch of the Alpha Programme in Cayman, by the Church and ecumenically. He has also been a strong proponent for the Church to plant a new congregation on the Island, as a means of bringing to Christ and into the Church a number of people whom we are not now able to engage.
 During the last 3 years Dr. Hazle has led the Church in Cayman in embracing the Alpha Programme and coordinates the courses by three of our Charges. He also drove the hosting of a successful Global Alpha Training Event in Cayman in November 2011, led by Alpha personnel from abroad, and in which other Denominations as well as persons from Jamaica participated. Two other Denominations now also partner with us in offering the course locally. He also re-launched in his Charge the ‘Building the Contagious Church’ evangelism training course (the Council had started offering it a few years ago but demand had dried up and it had not been offered for some years). He has also consistently encouraged our other congregations to offer this training, to help Members improve their personal evangelism and become more effective in helping the congregations to better promote the Alpha courses and other initiatives. His colleagues have also agreed other evangelism thrusts, which are now incorporated in the Region’s strategic plan.

One particularly successful (and courageous) initiative which was spearheaded under his leadership was the launch of Marriage Alpha, in conjunction with Margaritaville, a sometimes boisterous neighbour of the Elmslie Memorial United Church. Although more of an outreach programme to strengthen marriages, it has certainly had an important evangelistic component, attracting some participants from outside of the Church amongst the over 30 couples per night who attended for the 8 weeks of the course in both 2011 and 2012.

The Rev. Dr. Hazle has also prepared and expanded over a number of years a comprehensive Discipleship programme for his Charge and it has now been agreed that this will be expanded with a children’s component, and adopted by all our Cayman congregations as the Discipleship Plan to guide seekers into the Church and all congregants throughout their Christian walk.  Dr. Hazle has also been a strong proponent of Discipleship training, for which facilitators have been brought in from time to time.
